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Undergraduate research is commonly carried out as part of final year research projects. Some
of this research is published in peer reviewed journals, however a considerable amount of
high quality undergraduate research remains unpublished. There are good examples of
institutional undergraduate journals in the Biosciences, such as Biolog-e1 and Origin2.
Following the success of these journals a working consortium met in 2005 to explore the
possibility of launching a National Journal for Undergraduate Research in the Biosciences
with the broad aim of strengthening teaching-research links within and across Universities.

Following this meeting a survey of Bioscience teaching staff was undertaken in June 2006
to which 63 people responded. A large majority thought the journal was a good idea,
although there were some very negative views. Some colleagues were concerned about
the actual details of submission and the practicalities of getting the journal up and running.
Examples of positive comments included:

‘This initiative is to be applauded. The opportunity for undergraduates to see
their research in print should help to encourage the next generation of scientists,
and raise the bar for existing projects.

I think such a journal would inspire UG students carrying out their projects and
act as a benchmark of quality for UG projects nationwide’

On the basis of the support received from the survey and with support from Oxford
University Press the first pilot on-line edition of the journal will be produced in the
academic year 2007/08, the aim being to produce two on-line editions in the year with
approximately 10 articles in each. The objectives of the journal are:

To promote the link between teaching and research in Higher Education

To provide a repository of high quality undergraduate research which will be useful
to other students and staff

To provide a forum for students, their supervisors and Universities, to showcase high
quality undergraduate research work

To illustrate the student skill base to prospective employers.

The journal editorial board, comprising representatives from a consortium of universities,
is seeking contributions from Bioscience departments during the summer of 2007.
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Departments will be encouraged to submit papers reflecting high quality assessed student
research for inclusion in the journal. Submission must be approved by Departments in
which undergraduates are studying (have studied), and the journal will not accept
submissions directly from students without written approval from their Department.
Detailed guidelines for authors will be available at the SLTC but is envisaged that
Departments will effectively provide the first stage of the peer review process by submitting
only high quality articles from assessed work. It is envisaged that the majority of
submissions will be based on final year research projects, but that these will have been re-
written by the student (with guidance from their supervisors) into concise research papers
of no more that 3000 words (or 5 typeset pages). On receipt of submissions the journal
editorial board will send suitable articles out for review prior to acceptance (or not) and
publication.

The consortium recognise that there are still many issues to be resolved before the Journal
becomes a reality but this pilot project with OUP will provide clear guidance as to whether
a National Journal for Undergraduate Research in Biosciences is a sustainable
proposition.
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